PROJECT NO. 39764
PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION OF TEXAS

REQUEST FOR COMMENTS ON ENERGY STORAGE TOPICS
The Public Utility Commission of Texas (commission) staff requests comments on energy storage issues for a possible rulemaking.  In Project No. 39917, Rulemaking on Energy Storage Issues, the commission is currently considering classifying electricity purchased in the Electric Reliability Council of Texas (ERCOT) by an energy storage facility for later regeneration and resale as a wholesale transaction settled at the nodal price, and is requesting comments on several questions, including whether the rule should allow ERCOT to establish pilot projects for storage facilities and other new technologies.  In order to develop a strawman proposal on any other issues that market participants feel may facilitate the deployment and use of energy storage facilities in Texas, commission staff is requesting comments on:
Any other proposed changes to commission rules that would eliminate barriers to energy storage, encourage participation by energy storage providers, or clarify ambiguities in current commission rules relating to energy storage.  Please provide specific rule language and an explanation identifying the issue(s) and proposed solution(s).
Comments may be filed by Friday, January 6, 2012, by submitting 16 copies to the Filing Clerk, Public Utility Commission of Texas, 1701 North Congress Avenue, Austin, Texas 78711-3326.  All comments should reference Project Number 39764.
Questions concerning Project Number 39764 should be referred to Jason Haas, Legal Division, at (512) 936-7295 or Temujin Roach, Competitive Markets Division, at (512) 936-7463.  Hearing and speech-impaired individuals with text telephones (TTY) may contact the commission at (512) 936-7136.
ISSUED IN AUSTIN, TEXAS ON THE 12TH DAY OF DECEMBER 2011 BY
THE PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION OF TEXAS

ADRIANA A. GONZALES

